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Chemical Safety Committee Minutes

September 17, 2002 10:00 AM
Room 102, Combs Research Building

University of Kentucky

Attendees:

Present




Absent
Caroline Gil (Chair)

 

Daret St. Claire
Meg Stienham for Doris Baker

David Atwood
Peter Crooks




Harold Burton
Peter Huettl




John Lowry (Ex-Officio)
Thomas Vanaman




Maggie Johnson
Todd Porter

David Hibbard (Ex-Officio)
Lee Poore (Ex-Officio)
1. Introduction of members – Caroline Gil brought the committee to order.
2. Minutes from March 27, 2002- A motion was made by Tom Vanaman to approve the minutes. Peter Huettl seconded and all approved.  Motion passed.
3. Review of bylaws- Committee was asked to review and address any changes that they feel might need to be made.  TV suggested that the EHS committee look at their bylaws to ensure no changes need to be made due to the structure changes in the University. TV would like to address that potential for some approval or review process for chemical use or purchase.  This topic was discussed at length. DH and LP will research and bring information to the committee next time.

4. UK Model Chemical Plan- All members were requested to review the Model Chemical Hygiene Plan and have any changes to present to the committee at the next meeting.   http://www.uky.edu/Services/EHS/ohs/chp/welcome.html
5. Chemical Injury/Illness Report and Worker’s Care Data
Lee Poore provided chemical injury/illness data and the last three years of Worker’s Care data.  Several members recommended that the data that is being collected be reviewed to allow better tracking for accident investigation. DH will speak with Diane Huage and John Sampson.
PC wanted to address why so many arm injuries are occurring in chemistry. Chemistry department is not requiring that students wear lab coats.  A motion to was made to have EHS department remind areas that the CHP principals apply to students.  That means that students working in chemical laboratories are required to wear a lab coat. 
6. Training Initiative-From last year’s review of injury and illness data it was recommended that Organic chemistry students have some additional safety training. The summer and fall semester students were trained.  After the spring semester a comparison of injury data will be done.
7. Meeting Schedule-DH will coordinate with TV and CG because of conflicting schedules.
8. New business-
Solvent storage policy- DH gave committee information on current policy and then proposed change to 10 gallons of solvents out of safety cans or cabinets and the rest in flammable storage cabinets with the total for all in the lab being no greater than 40 gallons stored.

TV, PC and PH expressed concern. Difficult for some operations to function like this.  Hazardous waste would need to be picked up more often or have an area to store it.
9. Adjourned  

Tom Vanaman motioned to adjourn and seconded by Harold Burton.







